

## PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT

For Immediate Release **February 9, 2016** 

For More Information: Clerk's Office / 228-0430

## MARCH 8 POLLING LOCATION RELOCATED FOR PRECINCTS 3, 4 AND 5

Registered voters in the City of Marquette's Precincts 3, 4 and 5 will have a new polling location for the March 8 Presidential Primary. Voters from those three precincts typically vote in the Michigan National Guard Armory, but will vote in March in the former U.P. Sportsplex building, located at 1110 Wright Street.

The change was spurred when the National Guard stated last month that there were elevated levels of lead dust in some armories, and announced that rentals of the local armory would be put on hold while inspection and remediation work was done.

In accordance with MCL 168.662, the Marquette City Commission approved the emergency relocation of the polling location during its Feb. 8 regular meeting.

In the coming days, the City Clerk's office will be mailing new voter identification cards to more than 5,000 registered voters in Precincts 3, 4 and 5. Election Day signage will be posted, and a map is attached to this document.

No plans have yet been made for the Precinct 3, 4 and 5 polling location for future elections.

#######

